
NPO Report 10/05/24 

Hi all, 

Not too much to report but have been in the process of expanding connections 
and contacts with whom to help learn how best to learn what is best for this 
role. Thankyou for those involved with putting me in touch with a previous 
national PRO Terry Dixon with which I’m sure the information shared and 
learned would be of great help and value to me developing the role over the 
coming year. 

I have been very impressed with Stevenage facebook page and taking interest in 
looking at what content is published and feel this works well and may look at 
implementing a facebook page for publishing upcoming events/training/BBQ’s 
etc nationally plus once I’m in touch more with the area chairmans and have 
more contacts I could suggest that if passed on to me I could publish events on 
behalf of groups and areas further? 

In the near furure would be beneficial to have access to further contacts of area 
publicity officers and chairmans (with their permission) as I have very limited 
contacts thus far and I feel that the more useful contacts I have access to the 
easier it will be for me. Currently I am not sure how to access this information 
so if anyone would like to share this it would definitely be most useful for me 
and much appreciated. 

Adrian, Tina, Lauren and myself looked at Brean as a possible option but 
Adrian strongly felt this may not be suitable for larger groups although I 
personally feel would be good for smaller numbers as a nice location, good for 
walkers and who might enjoy the beach closeby at a well-priced break away. 

Other than that will just keep on trying to work out how and what works and 
will go from there. My first and next job will be to create a NPRO separate 
email address and then a facebook page as feel these would both be beneficial to 
the role and reaching out with a more formal email account and page dedicated 
for that specific purpose. 

No monetary figures to report as no money has been requested or spent - £0.00 

Well this was my first go at a national plus report anyway. Speak to you all 
soon.  

Kind Regards  

Craig Bunyan – National Publicity Officer  


